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RANDOLPH  �   WEEKLY 
Published weekly in July & August, courtesy of the Randolph Foundation, 

The Randolph Weekly is available on Friday afternoon in boxes located at Lowe’s Garage, on Durand Road near the eastern entrance at the 
bend of the road, the corner of Nekal Lane & Randolph Hill Road (on light pole), at the corner of Randolph Hill Road & High Acres Road, 
the intersection of RT 2 and the Valley Rd, and in Raycrest (on the light pole at the top of the circle). Copies are also available at the 

library, Town Hall, the Grand View Lodge, and on the Randolph Foundation Website:  
www.randolphfoundationnh.org 

Linda Dupont, assistant to the town selectman, is at the town hall Monday - Friday from 8:30 am to 12:30 pm.  
Tel: 466-5771. Email: selectmen@randolph.nh.gov.  

Selectmen meetings are the 2nd and 4th Mondays of the month, subject to change; please call ahead.

Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen will be out of the office Thursday, August 22nd and will return Tuesday, 
September 3rd.  Anyone needing assistance during this time, please contact the Selectmen Michele Cormier: 

(603)466-5841; John Turner: (603)466-2301; or Lauren Bradley: (603)915-9087. 

TODAY! 
Friday, August 23 

• Golden Oak, a folk/indie/soul musical group will be performing at the Medallion Opera House 
in Gorham at 7:30pm! For more information and tickets, visit medallionoperahouse.org. 

THIS WEEKEND 
Saturday, August 24 

• RMC volunteer work trip on Howker Ridge (middle sections)! Meet at Randolph East 8:30am. 
Make the trip as short or long as you like. For information or with questions, contact Wendy 
Walsh: wendy.walsh@unh.edu or (603)401-7899. Remember to RSVP! 

• Guided Evening Lantern Tour at Lost River Gorge: 1712 Lost River Road, North Woodstock. 
Explore Lost River Gorge and Boulder Caves at night by the light of lanterns and headlamps. 
Experience the same thrill and wonder of those who discovered the gorge in 1852. The 
mystery of the boulder caves and the astonishing rock formations become even more dramatic 
under the flicker of lantern light. $35 per person. Visit lostrivergorge.com for more 
information. 

Sunday, August 25 
• Randolph Church Service 10:30 am led by William May, of Bethesda, MD. Heywood Alexander, 

organist. 

THIS WEEK 
Tuesday, August 27 

• No RMC hike scheduled for today! 
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• Drop-in Bridge at Randolph Town Hall, 6-9pm. FMI, please contact Lynn Hunt, (603)466-3456. 

Wednesday, August 28 
• Rug Braiding and Quilting will meet at the Town Hall from 9:30am to 12 noon. For more 

information, contact Regina Turner at (603)466-2301. 
• RMC volunteer work trip on Starr King! Meet at trailhead on Rt 2 at 8:30am. Volunteer hours 

on Starr King will provide matching funds for our Recreational Trails Program grant. For 
information or with questions, contact Wendt Walsh: wendy.walsh@unh.edu or (603)401-7899. 
Remember to RSVP! 

• Rebecca Brown from the Ammonoosuc Conservation Trust will present "Living By A River" at 
the Randolph Town Hall at 7pm. This program was rescheduled from 8/14. This program is 
being sponsored by the Randolph Conservation Commission and the Friends of the Randolph 
Public Library, Light refreshments will be served. All are welcome! 

Thursday, August 29 
• RMC Hike up Caps Ridge Trail to summit of Mt Jefferson. Leader: Caesar Bryan, for more 

information or with questions, contact (914)391-7111 or candgbryan@gmail.com. Two and a 
half miles with 2,700 feet of elevation gain. A moderate hike. Some scrambling is necessary 
and it can get windy above timber line. Capable children and dogs are welcome if 
accompanied by a responsible adult. Meet at Randolph East at 8.30 am to car pool to WMNF 
parking area on Jefferson Notch Road. 

Friday, August 30 

Saturday, August 31 
• RMC volunteer work trip on Starr King! Meet at trailhead on Rt 2 at 8:30am. Volunteer hours 

on Starr King will provide matching funds for our Recreational Trails Program grant. For 
information or with questions, contact Wendy Walsh: wendy.walsh@unh.edu or (603)401-7899. 
Remember to RSVP! 

• The Big Moose Bach Fest will take place once again on Labor Day Weekend, at the Medallion 
Opera House in Gorham's Town Hall! This event celebrates the best of 10 years of Cantatas, 
Motets, and the concerted music of Johann Sebastian Bach; featuring Cantata No. 131 "Aus 
der Tiefen," and as always employing original instruments and singing styles of the period. 
Under the direction of Susan Ferré. For more information, call 603-466-2865 or 
visit www.musicgnw.org. 

o 3pm, Bach Cantatas BWV 154 "Wiederstehe doch," BWV 82 "Ich habe genug" and Motet: 
"Der Geist Hilft," with soloists Nicholas Garza, countertenor and David Grogan, 
baritone. 

o 7pm, lecture by Christopher Anderson, with chamber music and added surprise 
madrigals by the lesser known and celebrated minimally, PDQ Bach. 

• Béla Fleck and Abigail Washburn, “the king and queen of banjo,” will be performing at the 
Colonial Theatre in Bethlehem! The show starts at 8pm. For more information and to buy 
tickets, visit www.bethlehemcolonial.org. 

Sunday, September 1 
• Randolph Church Service,10:30 am led by Beverly Weatherly, of Alexandria, VA with Dana 

English as guest preacher. Angela Brown, organist. 
• The Big Moose Bach Fest continues! More information above. 

o 3pm, Bach Cantata BWV 53 "Schlage doch,"  BWV 131 "Aus der Tiefen" and Motet "Jesu, 
meine Freude" under the direction of Susan Ferré, original instruments and singer 

The 2019 Randolph Weekly has a new editor, Lucy Sandin of Freeport, ME, and Randolph Hill Rd! 
Notices for the Weekly should be sent to lsandin@conncoll.edu, or phone (207) 831-7127. If you send 
an email, please put Randolph Weekly in the subject line. Deadline for submission is Wednesday by 

12 noon. 
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